C-5
CITY OF LONG BEACH

DEPARTMENT OF FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT

333 West Ocean Boulevard 6" Floor » Long Beach, CA 90802 e (562) 570-5400 e« Fax (562) 570 -5414

December 8, 2015

HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL
City of Long Beach
California

RECOMMENDATION:

Authorize the City Manager to execute all documents necessary to amend
Contract No. 34039 with FFBH Motors, LLC, dba Frontier Ford, of Santa Clara,
CA, to purchase additional equipment and accessories for eight Ford F-250
CNG-fueled Service Trucks, for an additional amount of $79,706, for a total
contract amount not to exceed $420,296, inclusive of taxes and fees. (Citywide)

DISCUSSION

City Council approval is requested to authorize the City Manager to execute
amendments to the contract with FFBH Motors, LLC, dba Frontier Ford, for the
purchase of additional equipment and accessories for eight Ford F-250 CNG-fueled
Service Trucks.

On October 6, 2015, the City Council adopted Specification No. ITB FS15-094,
authorizing the City Manager to execute a contract with Frontier Ford for the purchase
of eight Ford F-250 CNG-fueled Service Trucks. The Fleet Services Bureau is
requesting additional contract authority of $79,706, for a total not to exceed amount of
$420,296, for the cost of additional equipment and accessories needed such as lumber
racks, beacon lights, and arrow boards, which were inadvertently omitted from the
contract total. The additional equipment and accessories are needed for the operations
of the Parks, Recreation and Marine, Public Works, and the Long Beach Airport
Departments. The cost of the vehicles, including the additional equipment, has been
collected in the Fleet replacement fund.

This matter was rev'iewed by Deputy City Attorney Arturo D. Sanchez on November 12,
2015 and by Budget Operations Administrator Grace Yoon on November 18, 2015.



HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL
December 8, 2015
Page 2

SUSTAINABILITY

These new units are in full compliance with California Air Resources Board regulations
for mileage and emissions standards, and will be fueled by cleaner burning, natural gas
fuel.

TIMING CONSIDERATIONS

City Council action is requested to authorize the City Manager to execute an amendment
to Contract No. 34039 on December 8, 2015, to ensure that purchase of the equipment
and accessories can take place expeditiously and be installed on the eight Ford F-250
Service Trucks.

FISCAL IMPACT

The cost of this contract will not exceed $420,296, and is budgeted in the Fleet Services
Fund (IS 386) in the Financial Management Department (FM). Purchase costs have been
collected through regular capital replacement charges to multiple departments and funds.
There is no local job impact associated with this recommendation.

SUGGESTED ACTION:
Approve recommendation.

Respectfully submitted,
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JOHN GROSS

DIRECTOR OF FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT
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APPROVED:

PATRICK H“‘WEST
CITY MANAGER



